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DIRECTOR’S CORNER 
Rob Younger, OACA Executive Director 

 

 

 We can all agree that the 2020-21 school year has been without a doubt a unique and very 
challenging year. We were continually impressed with how our High School coaches provided the 
leadership and guidance that their student-athletes, schools and communities so desperately     
needed. Chris and I would like to thank this year’s OACA Board of Directors for their continued      
support and direction as our association navigated throughout the year. We look forward to           
returning to a normal school and athletic calendar beginning this fall. 
 
 What a pleasure and how exciting it was to be able to provide two 2021 OACA Award         
Banquets this month. Over 120 coaches and family members were honored Saturday, June 5th at the 
Sheraton Portland Airport Hotel and Sunday, June 6th we had the pleasure to honor another 95      
individuals at Eastern Oregon University in La Grande. The banquets were highlighted with the 
presentation of twenty NFHS awards, including two National, thirteen Section 8 and five State  
Coaches of the Year Awards. Numerous Special Awards were given to deserving coaches, officials, 
athletic administrators and community members in recognition for outstanding contributions to    
Oregon High School Athletics. Thirteen $1000 student scholarships were also presented, ten of those 
to graduating sons and daughters of OACA members. Including this year’s scholarship recipients, 
over $260,000 have been awarded to OACA families over the 36 years of the scholarship program. 
We greatly appreciate our Sponsors, Pacific Office Automation, BSN Sports, MaxPreps, Sheraton/
Pollin Hotels, Prime Time Sports, Leading Edge & Compete Fundraising and Dave Dowling who      
provide funds that go directly to our scholar athletes. Please refer to pages 3-5 for a complete list of   
recipients honored at both banquets.  
 
 Coaching is a helping profession. As a coach, we have tremendous influence and impact on 
our student/athletes. A cardinal principle for all helping professionals is, “Take care of yourself first, 
in order to take care of others.” Coaching and teaching is a demanding profession, and the better 
your mental and physical condition, the better able you will be to help your athletes. A healthy    
mental and physical lifestyle leads to a better and more productive coach/individual.  This past year 
has been stressful for all. I challenge each of you to take the time this summer to relax, spend time 
with family and reenergize yourself.  We have a tendency to put so much of ourselves into others 
that we often forget to take care of ourselves and our families. Have a great summer, and take the 
time to do the things that we don’t have time to do during the school year. Read, relax, exercise, etc. 
and prepare yourself for another great 2021-22 school year.   
 
The OACA is here to help and serve the High School Coaches in our state.  
If we can be of assistance, please contact us 
WISHING YOU A GREAT SUMMER! 
 

 

 

 

 

Rob: oacarob@gmail.com  Chris: oacachris@gmail.com  Office Phone: 541-928-2700 

 

mailto:oacarob@gmail.com
mailto:oacachris@gmail.com
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Director’s Corner 
Chris Knudsen, OACA Associate Director 

 

 

As the “battle” winds down vs. the toughest opponent we will ever compete against, COVID-19, it is time to hand out 

the “Game Awards” before we start to “game plan” for our next contest. It was a great “battle” that we won, a      

championship if you will, that took a total “team effort”. Like any competition against a tough opponent, it took a 

great game plan and an excellent scouting report to defeat it. It included many “in-game adjustments” (particularly 

the changes coming from OHA) to accomplish our goal. Our best post-game award, the “risk minimization effort” goes 

to all the players, coaches, officials and administrators for all they accomplished vs. this opponent. We congratulate 

everyone for battling this opponent and finishing with a victory!!!! 

 

Our “post- game analysis” is that everyone wants to win every game. There is no question about that. But, we have a 

new perspective and realization that it is fun, exciting and great just to be able to get together with teammates and 

enjoy the awesome experience of competing and being around your friends. 

 

Other “post-game” observations: 

 

•  Discipline and Teamwork are vital to overcome tough opponents. The discipline to follow team rules 

 (protocols, state-mandated procedures) and the teamwork to make sure everyone stayed in compliance. 

 

•  Keeping a great “attitude of gratitude”. We heard from many coaches that expressed how much players 

 were thankful and appreciative to get to play. 

 

•  Patience and perseverance. In order to overcome adversity, which we have vs. every opponent, it is critical 

 to have these two components. Waiting until February to start Season 2 is a long time to keep following all 

 the rules just hoping to play and not knowing if we were even going to be able to play!! 

 

•  Working out / staying in shape year round. Being engaged in healthy activities helps to decrease feelings of 

 anxiety and depression which has a direct impact on minimizing suicidal thoughts. Stay in shape!!! 

 

•  This opponent displayed the enormous impact and huge reason why high school athletics are so important 

 and vital to our student-athletes. We need athletics for the social, emotional and mental health as 

 well as the growth and development for kids to learn the qualities to be successful members of society. 

 This shows that we need more emphasis and support from administrators for high school athletics. 

 

Regardless of how we word it, CONGRATULATIONS on a “Great Victory” and, like every sport, every season, there 

was a lot of great, positive lessons learned that have a huge impact on all the players’ life- long lessons teaching them 

“Success Skills”.  

 

As we “Game Plan” for next year, we want to make sure that, just like for your players, we want you to be protected. 

We highly encourage you and all the coaches, to join the OACA. There are many great benefits but the most          

important is the $2 Million liability insurance. We hear many stories every year about players and/or parents trying 

to sue coaches for various reasons. This coverage also covers you in the classroom if you are a high school or middle 

school teacher and also covers coaches in camps and at all-star games. We want everyone to be protected. For only 

$50 ($65 for Gold Card) it is really an easy decision. Information will be coming soon and you can begin signing up on 

July 1st. 

 

Again, great job this year. Have a great Summer. And, thank you for all you do for your athletes, schools and        

communities. 
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2021 OACA YEARS OF SERVICE AWARDS 
 
Years of Service honorees are OACA members who have reached a milestone year in their coaching career. We honor 

coaches who have reached their 25, 30, 35, 40, 45, 50, 55th year in coaching. Below is a list of our 2021 Years of Service 

Honorees. 

25 YEARS                                                               

Brian Adolph 

David Barkley 

Curtis Brown 

Tim Cary 

Joe Colby 

Lori Cook 

Jerry Dorland 

Darby Flenner 

Clint Forste 

Tim France 

Perry Herbst 

Steve Hills 

Alan Jeffers 

Andrew Jones 

Don Lindsey  

Julie McDonald 

Ryan McIrvin 

Damien Merrick 

Troy Muir 

 

 

 

 

 

Ty Nicholson 

Sean O’Mara 

Matt Parazoo 

Tyrone Stammers 

Richard Vasey 

Dave Waddington 

Dave Williams 

Michael Wolf 

 

30 YEARS                                   

Kim Beer 

Doug Brown 

Scott Brown 

Brent Child 

Hollie Darden 

Thomas Duggan 

Mike Hoag 

Rex Metcalfe 

Dean Miyama 

Kathy Pauck 

 

 

 

 

 

Scott Plankenhorn 

Eric Stauffer 

Chuck Thacker 

Paula Toney 

 

35 YEARS                                     

Floyd Halvorsen 

Jack Henderson 

Dave Matlock 

Bill Otton 

Doug Sommer 

 

40 YEARS                                       

Bill Dale 

Gregg Griffin 

Jim Schlatter 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

45 YEARS                         

Mike Clarke 

Dave Gainey 

Steve Turner 

  

50 YEARS                           

Bruce Boldenow 

Doug Hislop 

Greg Letts 

Vern Olsen 

Donna Sunell 

 

55 YEARS 

Robert Akers 

Loren King 

 

 

2020-2021 AWARD HONOREES 
 
Official of the Year     Darla Huxel - BMVOA 
       Dave Robbins - PFOA 
       Sheryl Woodward - MVSBA, MVBA 
 
        
OACA Community Service Award   Rep. Janell Bynum  
       Rep. Mark Owens 
       Merle Comfort - La Grande  
       Terri Spriet - Pendleton 
       Kathy Taylor - Baker  
 
Rob Younger Power of Influence Award  Rick Lorenz - Central Catholic HS 
       Leon McKenzie - Benson HS 
       Jennifer Teeter - Imbler HS 
 
Dave Johnson Contributor Award   Greg Grant - Heppner HS 
       Chris Roche - Wilsonville HS 
       Tony Smith - St. Paul HS 
 
Marv Heater Distinguished Service Award  Lance Dixon - Powder Valley HS 
       Peter Weber - OSAA 
 
OAOA Meritorious Sportsmanship Award  Steve Baker - Centennial HS 
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 NFHS National Coaches of  the Year 
 Anne Ellett, Centennial HS - Spirit, Dance  

 Doug Hislop, Imbler HS - Wrestling  

 

 

 NFHS Section 8 Coaches of  the Year 
 Bill Singler, South Medford HS - Football (11-Player) 

 Fraser Morrison, Lake Oswego HS - Boys Soccer 

 Andrew Pate, Barlow HS - Boys Tennis 

 Scott Helmick, Ontario HS - Boys Golf 

 Bill Kuzmer, North Eugene HS - Boys Swimming & Diving 

 Anouxa Vixathep, Sandy, HS - Boys Track & Field 

 Jeff  Stolsig, Lebanon HS - Baseball 

 Mike Crawford, Enterprise HS - Girls Basketball 

 Becky Kemper, Valley Catholic HS - Volleyball 

 Dennis Hart, Hidden Valley HS - Girls Soccer 

 Angie Sremba, Newport HS - Girls Swimming & Diving 

 Bob Holt,  Corvallis HS - Girls Track & Field 

 Jim Speciale, Jesuit HS - Softball 

 
  

 NFHS Oregon State Coaches of  the Year 
 Scott Aker, Franklin HS - Boys Basketball 

 Thor Esbensen, Wilson HS -  Boys Cross Country 

 Ken Martinez, Aloha HS - Girls Cross Country 

 Sue Basham, Lincoln HS - Girls Tennis 

 Steve Pauls, Oakridge HS - Girls Golf 

  
 

 

 

 

 

NFHS COACH OF THE YEAR AWARD WINNERS 
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The OACA annually awards eight $1,000 scholarships to high school graduating seniors of  

OACA members. Scholarship applications are reviewed by the OACA Executive Board, who 

evaluate applications in the areas of  academics, athletic participation and honors, extracurric-

ular activities, and community service. 
 

The following are our 2020-2021 OACA Scholarship Awardees: 

    Claire Farwell, Enterprise High School  

    Jayda Lee, Glencoe High School  

    Sydney Lierman, Hillsboro High School  

    Hunter Lind, Powder Valley High School  

    Brody Little, Culver High School  

 Broderick Reese, Century High School  

    Treyson Smith, Sweet Home High School  

    Nina Zweifel, Tillamook High School 

 

In addition to the eight $1,000 student-athlete scholarships, the  The Coach Dave Johnson 

Scholarship is awarded to a college-bound student-athlete who has overcome obstacles in 

his or her personal life in order to reach a level of  success, both on and off  the field of  play, 

that makes them a credit to their team, school and community. This scholarship is sponsored 

by Dave Dowling, South Salem HS graduate, in honor of  Coach Johnson’s meaningful     

impact on his life as a young student-athlete. The following are our 2020-2021 Coach Dave 

Johnson Scholarship awardees: 

 

    Kathryce Danzuka, Madras High School 

    Tanner Jolley, Illinois Valley High School 

    Nikkia Yoshiwara, Illinois Valley High School 
 

The OACA Director’s and President’s Scholarship, created with support from Jennifer & 

Jarod Teeter and funded by former OACA Directors and Presidents, is to recognize a       

deserving student-athlete who meets the following criteria: 
 

• Outstanding character, sportsmanship and leadership—a student-athlete who truly stands 

out among peers 

• Emphasis placed on pursuing a career in education 

• Emphasis given to multi-sport athlete 
 

The recipients of  the 2021 OACA Director’s & President Scholarship are: 

 

          Brennick Beck, Grant High School 

  Bailee Hartsook, Sweet Home High School 

2020-2021 OACA Scholarship Recipients 
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OACA Membership 2021-2022 
 

 

Membership dues have remained the same for the coming school year. Our membership dues are: 
Gold Card Membership - $65 (must be ASEP/NFHS Certified) 
Retired Gold Card Membership - $55 is offered to retired coaches who are no longer  

   coaching or teaching and have coached at least ten (10) years at the MS, HS or college level. 
Regular Membership - $50 (does not require ASEP or NFHS Certification) 
  
There are many benefits to being an OACA member. A $2,000,000 liability insurance benefit that covers you 

for all coaching and teaching activities in/out of season, camp insurance eligibility, reduced-fee sports clinics, OACA           
e-newsletters, representation for each sport/class to the OSAA for the purpose of improving high school athletics, 
recognition at our annual awards banquet, state and national awards, eight $1,000 student scholarships for high 
school graduating sons and daughters of our members, and a $50,000 sexual abuse coverage for litigation cost to 
member who was unjustly accused. We are pleased to announce a new benefit for our Gold Card members as a part 
of our partnership with the Sheraton Portland Airport Hotel. When traveling, you are eligible for 20% off of a single 
night room rate including free shuttle to and from the airport and up to 14 days of free parking.  

  
Please Note: Only the Gold Card & Retired Gold Card admits you to High School/OSAA events. 

 
You will receive your Gold Cards electronically through an email from the OSAA Website, Subject line: “2021-

22 OSAA Gold Card.” The email contains a link for your card and instructions on how to save the link to your mobile 
device. We recognize that some members do not have a smart phone. Membership hard copies are available for 
those individuals. Both the Digital and Hard Copies are valid for admission into HS/OSAA events. If your phone is 
unable to process a digital card, contact our office @ 541-928-2700 or laura@oregoncoach.org . 

 
OACA Liability Insurance Info:  
  
The liability coverage policy period is August 1 – July 31. It covers the coach during their season, off-season 

workouts, and during summer activities.  College and Youth Coaches are not covered by the Liability Insurance policy, 

the policy only covers High School and Middle School Coaches. As a 2020-21 OACA Member you are covered during 

this summer’s activities. After July 31, our new membership year will begin and you will need to sign up again to be 

covered Aug. 1st, 2021-July 31st, 2022. With the summer waiver being extended through August 7th, you will want to 

make sure that you get yourself registered right away for the new school year so you have no lapse in your insurance.  

 

 It is in your best interest to sign up for your membership at the beginning of each membership year and take 

advantage of the entire membership year. It does not matter if you coach a winter or spring sport, you can sign up for 

your membership as soon as the new school year opens and have the benefit of your insurance for the entire       

membership year that also covers you when you are in the classroom. Online Membership Registration for the 2021-

22 school year will begin on July 1st @ www.oregoncoach.org 

 
 
  
 

  
  

  

mailto:laura@oregoncoach.org
http://www.oregoncoach.org
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   OSAA UPDATE 
   Kyle Stanfield 

   OSAA Assistant Executive Director 

 

 
 
2020-21 has been quite the year to say the least. As we wrap up this     

academic calendar we are able to look back and appreciate the strides 

made to get to where we are today; with just a couple of weeks left in  

Season 4.  At this time last year, we were all in a position of complete  

unknowns. Things had just shut down a few months prior, the online 

school year was coming to a close and everyone had the hope that we 

could enter August of 2020 like previous years. We entered the Fall into a 

changed world, a changed society, and a changed educational system, and 

we did not know exactly where high school activities fit  into that        

puzzle.  At certain points in time we were unsure if high school activities 

were even going to be permitted.   

 

Through collective advocacy at all levels of education, together we were 

able to spotlight the tremendous importance of high school activities in 

our schools.  As a result of everyone’s efforts, all 19 OSAA-sanctioned    

activities were able to be conducted this past year. Yes it was different, 

and there were plenty of challenges, but we did it -together.  It’s that   

collective resolve and passion that will propel us into next school year 

and beyond.   

 

We thank the coaches, teachers and administrators in all 293 member 

schools for their tireless work this year in providing opportunities for  

students.  We hope everyone has a great summer and is able to relax and 

recharge in the coming weeks as August 16 (First Day of the 2021-22   

Association Year) is just around the corner. 
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Les Schwab Bowl presented by Express Employment Professionals 

2021 North & South All-Star Team Rosters Announced 

Oregon – The Les Schwab Bowl presented by Express Employment Professionals is proud to announce the North & South rosters for one of Oregon’s 
longest running sports traditions. New in 2021 – for first time in the event’s history – underclassmen will be competing in the game. Rising seniors, 
juniors, and sophomores will have the ability to compete with graduated seniors in the All-Star football game showcase. In 1948, Oregon's first 
North vs. South All-Star football game, the Oregon Shrine Game, was played in Multnomah Stadium. Today, this annual tradition - now known as 
the Les Schwab Bowl presented by Express Employment Professionals - is playing its 73rd game (23rd as the Les Schwab Bowl) and will be showcas-
ing the best football talent in the state and SW Washington. 2021 marks a critical year - Through 72 Games the all-time series is even at 34- 34 and 4 
ties! The winner of this year’s game will take the series lead! Event proceeds from the Les Schwab Bowl presented by Express Employment Profes-
sionals will benefit the Oregon Athletic Coaches Association general scholarship fund and all of Oregon's 5A and 6A schools. The Les Schwab Bowl is 
one of the most well attended statewide All-Star Games in the country. The 2021 event takes place on Saturday, July 3rd at Linfield University in 
McMinnville, Oregon at 6:00pm. Here are the 2021 rosters for both the North and South teams: 

North Team: Head Coach - Steve Pyne 

 
Running Backs & Defensive Backs: 
 Caleb Kim - Sunset   Colby Guenther - Wilsonville   KJ Johnson-Gibson - Clackamas 

 Miles Wilson - Reynolds  Trejon Williams - Jefferson   Nick Molitor - Sunset 

 Imarion Kelly - Roosevelt  Chase Limbocker - Sunset  

 

 

Offensive & Defensive Lineman: 
 Liam Brown - Sunset  Ryan Dirksen - Central Catholic  Shane Parrow - Forest Grove 

 Nate Paradis - Lincoln  Declan Quillin - Jesuit   Slade Shufelt  - Hillsoboro 

 Ajani Jones  - Grant   Brody Reese - Century   Connor O’Bryan - Newberg 

 Leif Beers - Tigard   Jake Moore - Wilsonville   Ty Delgado - Parkfrose 

 

Linebackers: 
 Brennick Beck  - Grant  Zane Garvey - Milwaukie   Jack Bennison - Central Catholic 

 Brady Kopetz - Lincoln  EJ Broussard - Mountainside   Conner Croskrey - Newberg 

 

Receivers & Tight Ends: 
 Andrew Simpson - Mountainside Luke Borchardt - Grant   Jalen Ridgeway - Central Catholic 

 Justius Lowe - Lincoln  Justin Hughes - Mountainside  Jackzon Kane - Barlow  

  

Quarterbacks: 
 Kyle Jaekel - Sunset  Jayce Knapp - Wilsonville 

 

Kicker:  Atticus Sappington - Central Catholic 

 
Assistant Coaches: John Beck (Grant), Adam Guenter (Wilsonville), Grant Hampton (Central Catholic), Jeremy Johnson (Lincoln), Damien Merrick (Sunset) 

 
www.facebook.com/LesSchwabBowl @LesSchwabBowl 

Fans are encouraged to visit www.LesSchwabBowl.com for additional event 

Les Schwab Bowl proceeds benefit the Oregon Athletic Coaches Association general scholarship fund and all of Oregon’s 5A and 6A schools. The OACA 

represents over 3000 members/coaches involving all OSAA sanctioned sports. Charitable work is done through a partnership with the Oregon Athletic 

Coaches Association, Les Schwab Tires and Prime Time Sports. The OACA has been involved with the game since its inception as the Oregon Shrine 

Game in 1948. 
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www.facebook.com/LesSchwabBowl @LesSchwabBowl 

Fans are encouraged to visit www.LesSchwabBowl.com for additional event 

Les Schwab Bowl proceeds benefit the Oregon Athletic Coaches Association general scholarship fund and all of Oregon’s 5A and 6A schools. The OACA 

represents over 3000 members/coaches involving all OSAA sanctioned sports. Charitable work is done through a partnership with the Oregon Athletic 

Coaches Association, Les Schwab Tires and Prime Time Sports. The OACA has been involved with the game since its inception as the Oregon Shrine 

Game in 1948. 

South Team: Head Coach - Justin Stark, Thurston 

 
Running Backs & Defensive Backs: 
 DeMarcus Phillips Houston - West Albany Dawson Muggy - Thurston   Gavin Knights - Thurston 

 DJ Daugherty - Marshfield   Tyasin Burns - Pendleton   Devin Bradd - North Medford 

 Gunner Yates - Coquille   Dane Sipos - Lebanon   Ja’Marr Flippen - Banks  

 

 

Offensive & Defensive Lineman: 
 Emilio Castaneda - Hood River Valley  Samiu Letisi - South Salem   TJ Zimmerman - West Albany 

 Keenan O’Donnell - Thurston   Jalen Steadmon - South Medford  Kross Galago  - Thurston 

 Josiah MacPherson - Marist   Jimmy Jordahl - McNary   Bryson Kievit - Sprague 

 Brian Jenkins - Thurston   Adrian McConnell - West Salem  Andrew Sawaiinaea - The Dalles 

 Rovert Silva - Camas   Jackson Bailey - Summit   Alexis Plummer - Mountain View (WA) 

 

Linebackers: 
 Lucas Tuski - Marist   Dante Haven - Grants Pass   Zak Gable - Mountain View (WA) 

 Chance Hendrickson - West Albany  Thurman Bibens - Union   Brycen Indell - Willamette 

 

Receivers & Tight Ends: 
 Devik Chiang - Grants Pass   Jake Bowen - Union   Jacob Newell - Thurston 

 Cole Brosterhaus - Mazama   Nolan Morris - North Medford  Micah Adams - La Center 

 Dawson Douglas - Crater 

    

Quarterbacks: 
 Jakoby Moss - Mt. View  Tom Lambert - La Center 

 

Kicker:  Trever Davis - Crater 

 
Assistant Coaches: Brian Crum (Mountain View), Erik Davis (Pendleton), Scott Grey (Thurston), Chris Newell (Thurston), Steve Turner (North Medford)  

 

www.LesSchwabBowl.com 

http://www.LesSchwabBowl.com/
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What an incredible experience we have had this past year! It has been a challenge like no other and one we hope to swiftly move past 

and not repeat. I have heard from a number of long-time athletic administrators that this has felt as if it were their first year as an 

AD. Hopefully, the summer proves restful for all coaches and ADs. We are planning to return to all normal activities in the Fall. 

 

In late May the OADA hosted our second, and hopefully last, Virtual State Conference.  We were thankful that so many of our athletic 

administrators participated and spent valuable time learning and interacting. Key presentations were provided by NIAAA President, 

Lisa Langston, Peter Weber & staff, Dr. Lee Green, Bruce Brown and many others.  

 

Congratulations to this year’s OADA award winners: 

 

OADA/OSAA Partnership = Dave Ehrhardt, Phoenix 

OADA Leadership:  Large School = Ben Winegar, Canby 

   Small School = Steve Wallo, C. S. Lewis Academy 

Jim Rotramel Lifetime Service = Mark Horak, Central Catholic, Lake Oswego, West Linn 

League Award of Merit: 1A = Nicole Davis, Alsea 

    3A = Ian O’Brien, Warrenton 

    4A = Gary Thorson, Sisters 

    6A = Alan Boschma, Tigard 

1A, 2A, 3A AD of the Year = Ian O’Brien, Warrenton 

4A, 5A, 6A AD of the Year = Alan Boschma, Tigard 

 

Years of Service Recognition:  10 Years = Nathan Stanley, Lakeridge 

       Ryan McIrvin, McMinniville 

       Matt York, Glencoe 

       Mike Somnis, Pendleton 

 

     25 Years = Jerry Buczynski, Willamina 

       Andy Jones, Oregon City 

       Pete Lukich, Sunset 

       Steve Wallo, C.S. Lewis Academy 

 

Retiring ADs:  Scott Santangelo, Franklin 

   Rob Casteel, Westside Christian 

 

NFHS Citation:  Dennis Burke, Wilsonville 

 

NIAAA Distinguished Service: Vicki Nelms, Adrienne Nelson 

 

NIAAA State Award of Merit: Jeff Clark, Oakland, 

 

2021 OADA Student Scholarship: Kaiah Fisher, Hidden Valley HS 

     Brodie Little, Culver HS 

NIAAA Student Scholarship:  Kaiah Fisher, Hidden Valley HS 

 
  

Working in Athletics & Activities provides us the unique opportunity to foster growth and positively motivate our student athletes in a 

way that no one else in the educational realm has.  

 

As we approach the summer season please rejuvenate, motivate and continue your hard work. Summer is also a time to enjoy valuable 

time with family and friends! 

 

 

Dave Hood, CAA 

OADA Executive Director 
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Hello Coaches, 
 

Gatorade supports coaches by offering discounted pricing exclusively for high school      
athletics. Gatorade Performance Packages contain product and equipment for 75% off retail 
price! Sports nutrition plays a major part in optimizing your athletes potential. You can start a 
protein regimen for your athletes with our 20g Whey Protein Shakes & Bars in the “Create 
Your Own” package. You will get 120 Protein Bars and 120 Protein Shakes for only $155. 
These are approved products that will help strengthen your athletes and recover their muscles. If you need equipment, you can 
purchase coolers, squeeze bottles, bottle carriers,  towels, or cups in the “G-Series Performance Package”. Please see the follow-
ing page for details on the three different kits.  
 

Do you want a free Gatorade mini fridge to store all this product? Reach out to me for more details.  
  
Please shoot me an email/text if you have any questions about Gatorade. Thank you and good luck this season! 
 

Blake Hartsook | Gatorade Athletic Channel 
Market Development Associate – Portland, OR 
Cell Phone:  515-770-5258 Email: blake.hartsook@pepsico.com Web: www.Gatorade.com 

mailto:blake.hartsook@pepsico.com
http://www.gatorade.com/
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The OACA is pleased to have Pacific Office Automation as a Platinum    

Sponsor of our association. Pacific Office Automation is dedicated to the belief 

that a team of individuals who constantly challenge each other will develop the 

skills and manpower necessary to solve any problem. Pacific Office Automation is 

dedicated to supporting local communities with philanthropic efforts to support 

academics and athletics. They contribute to these communities through sponsorship, volunteer work, 

fundraisers, and local business outreach. Their generous sponsorship of the OACA funds our annual 

awards banquet. Please visit www.pacificoffice.com. 
 

 

 

MaxPreps is a valued Silver Sponsor and The Official Statistician for the OACA. They have worked 

hard to get schools involved in an outstanding athlete and team recognition program. We highly         

encourage school athletic programs to get involved with MaxPreps. We appreciate MaxPreps’           

sponsorship as they help  support the many services we provide for the coaches in our state. Please visit 

www.maxpreps.com for more information. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are excited by our continued partnership with Hudl, Silver Sponsor of the OACA and the OACA’s 

Official Video Software Partner. Funds provided by Hudl help keep membership costs low as well as 

fund an annual $1,000 scholarship. We urge teams to explore Hudl’s innovative and unique video      

software technology. Please visit www.hudl.com. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Oregon Fundraising CO-OP of Leading Edge Fundraising and Compete Fundraising (formerly 

known as Adrenaline Fundraising) is a Silver Sponsor and the Official Fundraising Company of the 

OACA. Their sponsorship provides funds that allow us to continue to offer OACA membership at an   

affordable rate, as well as provide an annual $1,000 scholarship to a high school graduating son or 

daughter of an OACA member. Leading Edge Fundraising and Compete  Fundraising also sponsors our 

banquet Coach of the Year awards and is an integral part of our basketball and football clinics. 

www.competefundraising.com  

 

THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS 

The OACA greatly appreciates the continued support from our sponsors throughout this challenging 

year. These partnerships, are the reason we are able to continue to serve our members and provide     

scholarships for Oregon high school students.  

http://www.pacificoffice.com/
http://www.maxpreps.com
http://www.hudl.com
http://www.competefundraising.com
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The OACA is pleased to have Sheraton as a Silver Sponsor. The Sheraton 

Portland Airport has been operating as the closest hotel to the airport for 45 

years. With 215 rooms and 22,500 square feet of meeting space it is the    

perfect location for teams traveling in/out of PDX. The Sheraton can also 

host large conventions or team banquets with their exceptional culinary and banquet teams. The 

Sheraton works in conjunction with the Aloft and Hampton Inn at the Portland Airport to offer 

even more options when using the Portland Airport area as your home base for team events and 

travel. As a part of our partnership with the Sheraton Portland Airport Hotel, Gold Card  members 

are eligible for 20% off of a single night room rate including free shuttle to and from the airport and 

up to 14 days of free parking.  

 
 

 

 

 

Prime Time Sports, owned by John McCallum, is a Bronze  

Sponsor of the OACA and does a great job in management of the Les Schwab Bowl and Les 

Schwab Invitational.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BSN Sports and Nike have partnered with the OACA to sponsor two $1,000 student scholarships 

in honor of Bill Bowerman, co-founder of Nike and OACA President in 1938-39 and 1947-48. We 

also appreciate their annual sponsorship of our Nike/OACA Football and Basketball Clinics. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jostens is the Official OACA Souvenir & Championship Rings Sponsor. We appreciate the          

Executive Board President’s Ring they supply annually.  

THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS 
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2021-2022 OACA EXECUTIVE BOARD 
 

President: Tony Smith, St. Paul HS 

President Elect/Secretary: Bill Masei, Dallas HS  

Vice President: Ronda McKenzie, Westview HS 

Past President: Aimee Esplin, Adrian HS  

 

Members At Large: 

         1A - Marji Lind, Powder Valley HS 

         2A - Greg Grant, Heppner HS 

         3A - Josh Grotting, Sutherlin HS 

         4A - Parker McKinley, La Grande HS 

         5A - Gina Dhom, Willamette HS  

         6A - Marshall Cho, Lake Oswego HS 

  

Assistant Coach Rep - Damien Ramirez, West Salem HS 

Women’s Leadership Rep - TBA 

OSAA Liaison - John Beck, Grant HS 

OADA Liaison - Dave Hood, Executive Director 

OAOA Liaison - Jack Folliard/Debi Hanson  

OATS Liaison - Sam Johnson,  

Past OACA Executive Director, OACA Advisory - Dave Johnson 

        

Staff: 

Rob Younger, Executive Director 

Chris Knudsen, Associate Director 

Laura Erickson, Office Manager 

Executive Board and Sports Chair contact information is available on our website: 

www.oregoncoach.org 

http://www.oregoncoach.org/
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OACA MISSION STATEMENT 
 

The OACA is committed to serve its members by promoting: 
 

• Education through athletics and coaching, which will enhance a  positive   

experience for coaches and athletes. 
 

• Coaching Profession certification. 
 

• Enhancement and support of the Coaching Profession. 
 

• Current and pertinent information regarding the Coaching Profession. 
 

• Affordable liability insurance to coaches. 
 

• Recognition of outstanding individuals in coaching and athletics. 
 

• Representation of Oregon coaches at the local, state and national levels. 

OREGON ATHLETIC COACHES ASSOCIATION 
222 First Avenue West, Suite 220, Albany, OR  97321 

Phone:  541-928-2700                      

Email:  oacarob@gmail.com   Website: www.oregoncoach.org  

 

                           

    @ORCoaches    

mailto:oacarob@gmail.com
http://www.oregoncoach.org/

